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Dear Sir

Warrington Borough Council Local Plan. Preferred Development Option Regulation 18
Consultation

| wish to object to the above.

The residents of South Warrington have a right to expect their green spaces and Green Belt to be
preserved. This should be a priority in this time of awareness of environmental and green issues.
It is within the council’s power to promote and protect the Green Belt and this should be their
focus. Some nearby areas have been designated for housing for several years and this is
accepted. It is the proposed release of Green Belt which is unacceptable.

Traffic through Stockton Heath and surrounding areas is already at breaking point.
There appears to be plenty of Brownfield Land that could be used. This doesn’t seem to be fully
explored by the council. The land occupied by Fiddler’s Ferry is due to become available in the

next few years and this will provide additional land for house building.

The drive for a garden city is misguided. It has not been voted for and is not desired by the
residents of South Warrington.

Yours Sincerely






